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May 12,2017

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Public Utility Commission of Oregon
Filing Center
P.O. Box 1088
201 High Street SE, Suite 100
Salem, OR 97301

Re: Withdrawalof Tariff Advice No. l6-16
Docket No. UM l80l - ln the Matter of the Application of IDAHO POWER
COMPANY for Authority to lmplement Revised Depreciation Rates for Electric
Plant-in-Service

Attention Filing Center:

On December 28, 2016,ldaho Power Company ("ldaho Powed' or "Company") filed tariff

sheets pursuant to the Procedural Schedule adopted in Docket No. UM 1801, ldaho Power's

request for authority to implement revised depreciation rates for electric plant-in-service. The tariff

sheets reflected the rates resulting from ldaho Power's proposed increase in the Company's
Oregon jurisdictional revenue requirement ol fi721,548. On May 5,2017, the Public Utility

Commission of Oregon ("Commission") Staff ("Staff'), the Citizens' Utility Board of Oregon, and

ldaho Power filed a stipulation resolving all issues associated with ldaho Power's request, agreeing

to an increase in the Oregon jurisdictional revenue requirement of $300,000 effective June 1 ,2017.

ln addition to Docket No. UM 1801, the stipulation filed in Docket No. UE 314, ldaho

Power's Annual Power Cost Update, if approved, will result in changes to base rates effective June

1 , 2017 , or changes to the same tariff sheets filed in Advice No. 16-16. As a result, Commission
Staff agreed that the Company should withdraw Tariff Advice No. 16-16 and instead submit one

compliánce filing to update tariff sheets resulting from the final orders in both Docket Nos. UM 1801

and UE 314.

lf you have any questions regarding this withdrawal, please call Senior Regulatory

Analyst Courtney Waites at (208) 388-5612.

Very truly yours,

Wendy
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